
Did you know?

Parliament 
helps students 
visit the 
national capital Year 5  a n d  6 s tu d e n ts  fro m  S t M a ry 's  P r im a ry  S c h o o l, Yoogai (N S W )  

m e t w ith  th e ir  F e d e ra l M e m b e r. K a y  H u ll (M e m b e r  fo r  R iv tr in a ), 

d u r in g  th e ir  re c e n t v is it  to  P a r lia m e n t H o u se . P h o to : AU '.PIC

With civics education on the agenda in our 

school system, the Federal Parliament is 
playing its part in encouraging students to 

learn about and experience our 
parliamentary system of government.

Under the Parliament’s Citizenship Visits 
Program, secondary and final year primary 

students from schools located more than 

1,000 kilometres from Canberra are 
provided with a per capita subsidy to visit 
the National Parliament and to take part in a 
program to improve their understanding of 

the way Parliament works.

Subsidies range from $40 to $200 

per student, depending on the distance 

students live from Canberra. In order to 

qualify for the subsidy students must 

undertake to:

•  take part in organised activities provided 
by the Parliament, spending a minimum of 

two hours in Parliament House;

•  visit at a time when the full range of 
programs is available (the program 

does not operate on weekends or 

public holidays);

•  visit the public galleries of botl Houses of 
Parliament where possible follcwing the 
arrangement of a booking with the School 
Bookings Officer; and

•  complete an educational prognm 
as arranged by the Parliament;ry 
Education Office.

Last financial year, 13,663 studerts from 
464 schools benefited from the Citizenship 
Visits Program.

For more information
Call the School Bookings Officer oil free: 
1800 646 337

There’s nothing like a good argument, or so 
the old saying goes. In parliamentary terms, 

that would translate to: there's nothing like a 

robust debate.

The Parliamentary Education Office (PEO) is 

encouraging students to debate some of the 

hot topics that are currently on the national

agenda -  issues such as detention of asylum 
seekers, and the impact of globalisation on 

Australian financial markets.

Using recently released parliamentary reports 
as research tools, the PEO has developed a 
series of H o t Topix discussion papers around 

which class debates can be structured. The

discussion papers canvass the issues 
concerned and pose arguments ;or and 
against the question at hand. Th? H o t Topix 

papers can be accessed from the PEO web 
site at www.peo.gov.au or by cortacting 
Geoff Clarke on email: 
Geoff.Clarke@aph.gov.au or call:
(02) 6277 3676.
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